Jane Tucker

Sent: 19 July 2021 10:23

To: Planning

Subject: REDACTING AND UPLOADING 3/2021/0556

Forwarded by Jane

Sent: 16 July 2021 12:57

To: Planning <planning@ribblevalley.gov.uk>

Subject: 3/2021/0556

recognize the seri

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do **NOT** click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear Adam Birkett

This email is in response to the above planning application at Higher road Longridge. The work of my main concern is the volume of Traffic at present on Higher road. The development at Greenbank Park and Haven holiday park has already increased traffic along Higher road to an Unacceptable level. Added to this are the annual passing of large farm vehicles At grass collection and muck spreading time.

This proposed new housing development could

Potentially add a further 200 cars to the situation.

Longridge is being overdeveloped, the infrastructure cannot cope.

Has anyone from Ribblevalley Council carried out any survey work on the

Grade 2 listed cottages known as Club Row in respect of vastly increased

Passing traffic over the last 200 years .no longer horses and carts .

Ribble Valley planning can dictate what colour our window frames have to be But don't appear to be interested in the structural integrity of Club row.

Yours sincerely

Get BlueMail for Android